
1 

 BABERGH DISTRICT COUNCIL LICENSING SUB-COMMITTEE 
 
 MINUTES OF A MEETING OF THE LICENSING SUB-COMMITTEE HELD IN THE 

COUNCIL CHAMBER, COUNCIL OFFICES, CORKS LANE, HADLEIGH ON 
THURSDAY, 30 JUNE 2011 

 
 PRESENT: Mr P J Holbrook - Chairman 

 
Mr R C Smith Mr R W Thake 

 
 Also in attendance at the meeting to make representations were:- 
 
 Mr L Carvell (Licensing Section) to present Paper L34 
 Mr R McDermott (Natural and Built Environment Division – Health and Safety) 

Mr J Payne (Applicant’s Solicitors) 
 
1 DECLARATION OF INTERESTS 
 
 None declared. 
 
2 LICENSING ACT 2003 – HEARING REPORT – NEW (SECTION 17) 

JIMMY’S FARM, WHERSTEAD 
 
 The Chairman of the hearing referred to the procedure to be followed, a copy of 

which had been circulated with the Agenda. 
 
 The Head of Natural and Built Environment submitted a report (Paper L34) 

requesting the Sub-Committee to determine an Application under the 2003 
Licensing Act by Big Wheel Promotions Ltd, Jimmy’s Farm, Pannington Hall Lane, 
Wherstead. 

 
 The Licensing Officer also referred to the company profile of AD Health and Safety 

that had been circulated to Members prior to the meeting. 
 
 He advised that since the report had been circulated further negotiations have 

taken place and agreements reached.  Objections to the application previously 
submitted by Mr and Mrs Deakin, Environmental Protection and the Chief Officer of 
Police had now been withdrawn. 

 
 Further negotiations had also taken place between the Applicant and the Health 

and Safety Officer regarding public safety issues.  The Applicant’s Solicitor advised 
that his client was willing to accept the suggested measures.  The objections from 
the Health and Safety Officer were then withdrawn.  

 
 All objections to the application had therefore been withdrawn and there was no 

longer any need for the hearing. 

http://bdcdocuments.onesuffolk.net/assets/Uploads/Committees/Committee-Reports/Reports-2011-12/L034.pdf
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 RESOLVED 
 
 (1) That the outcome of the negotiations between the Applicant and the 

Health and Safety Officer be noted. 
 
 (2) That all objections having been withdrawn and the Applicant, 

Licensing Officer and Health and Safety Officer having confirmed that a 
hearing was no longer necessary, it be agreed that the hearing should 
not proceed and be closed. 

 
 
The business of the meeting was concluded at 9.40 a.m. 
 
       ......................................................  
      Chairman 
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